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Chairperson  Paige

Vice-Chairperson Dean

Secretary  Tina

Members in attendance (18): Nursery reps: Aaakansha P6H & Leon P6H, P1I Abbey, P1R Melissa, P2/1 Casey, P2L Megan, P3/2 Keiran, P3B Daryl,  P4/3 Ciara, P4E Melanie, P5M Callum, P6/5 Bradley & Ayanfe, P6H Leon, P7F Tina & Eilidh, P7G Dean & Paige
	Pupil Council
	9th January

	Agenda
	Minutes

	· Register

· Tina take notes and Paige & Dean lead

· Happy New Year 2015 – Pupil Council New Years Resolutions?

· Update on Pupil Council badges

· 'Open Mic' suggestions from individual classes & 'You Said... We Did…' (who wants to read at assembly)

· Pen drives for chairperson, vice-chair and secretary

· Celebrating Wider Achievement – Golden Postboxes & Golden Books for Nursery, Infants & Upper school

· Success Tree for celebrating family achievements

· Celebrating Diversity Display in hall – flags from around the world, 'hello' in Elmvale children's different cultures

· Track Es & Os of council members to share with teachers – HWB etc.
· Any other business
	· Tina (secretary)  went through register – quite a few members absent

· Thank you Eilidh for stepping in and taking the lead in Chairpersons absence

· Only 2 terms left – imperative we start promptly at 12.30 with senior members collecting infants

· PC's New Year Resolutions:

1. Elidh – always follow through on what we agree and make sure action points are met in time for following meeting

2. More commitment from committee members

3. Always look for improvements in our school

4. Take on greater responsibilities in school and work within a budget to make improvements to make Elmvale the best school in Glasgow

· Discussed possible projects for improvement:

1. Toilets – Council members discussed this topic and agreed they could look nicer, smell better, could be cleaner, “Sometimes there is a strong smell from the boys toilets”. How could we improve this? All agreed we need to fund-raise to drive improvements.

· Fund-raising ideas: 

1. Mrs Dunn has worked on the Pupil Council at a previous school and shared her ideas. Possible further 'mural' project. Whole school involved in design process, including our nursery. Children write to different businesses to ask for outdoor paint to be donated as it is very expensive. In return we would advertise their company on our successful Twitter account, on Christmas pamphlets, school show booklets etc. Whole school involved in design process.

2. Eilidh suggested the area outside the office window and next to the bouldering section could be improved. Council have agreed to investigate and negotiate different areas of the school for improvement. 

· Next Friday, Pupil Council have decided to split into groups and do a 'walk around' of the school with clipboards to look for improvements. Council will meet back up in ICT suite to discuss findings and how to progress.

· Pupil Council badges have finally been purchased!

· Eilidh & Ayanfe will update the Pupil Council 'You Said... We Did...' Tree at the Pupil Council noticeboard. They have asked the office to photocopy leaves but council representatives agreed that we should take full responsibility for improvements as the office staff are very busy.

· Council members will ensure the 'Open Mic' book will be circulated round all classes in time for our weekly meeting for Pupil Voice to be truly heard.

· Eilidh & Tina asked Mr McLeod for pen-drives for secretary, chair & vice – SUCCESS! They are being ordered to ensure full responsibility is handed over to the children.

· Celebrating Achievement – we have had Golden Postboxes on agenda for weeks but due to other responsibilities have never got round to it. The Golden Time Art Club (Mrs Dunn) have agreed to make them for nursery, infants & upper – thank you for helping us to further celebrate the many achievements of our children outside school!

· Ms Kytzia will make up the 3 Golden Books to accompany them for Monday's assembly

· Council discussed 'Success Tree' for celebrating family and wider community achievements. The council all agreed they loved the idea and on next weeks walk around would try to locate an appropriate place to situate a tree that all visitors and families could see it. Council members discussed the resourcing issue. Ms Kytzia suggested phoning around all the local hospitals for left over plaster-cast rather than purchasing mod-roc. We will carry this forward to next weeks agenda.

· Eilidh moved onto 'Celebrating Diversity'. This has been another issue on previous agendas that we have not addressed due to the busyness of school life. How many cultures to we have in Elmvale? Both Tina & Eilidh met with headteacher who gave them a list of all children from a different nationality and who could speak another language. We commence every assembly with our 'Hello' song with different languages  

1. Council members agreed we should display this in a prominent place. All agreed the assembly/gym hall was best.

2. Council members all agreed that our title should be, 'Elmvale Celebrates Diversity' (Mrs Dunn will make a sign times 2 for both ends of hall from Twinkl using flags from around the world)

3. Eilidh & Paige agreed to take photographs of all children who could speak another language or have EAL or ESL and create speech bubbles saying 'Hello' in their language.

4. Council members were productive and requested a list of all the different languages at Elmvale from HT: Mandarin, Bajuni, Somali, Ibo, Polish, Arabic, Turkish, Kurdish, Shona, Portuguese, Albanian, Swahili, French/Portuguese, Albanian, Ndebele, Amharic, Italian, German, Polish, Korean, Nepalese, Russian/Georgian, Turkish, Kurdish, Cantonese, Georgian, Albanian, Punjabi, Shona, Lithuanian, Mandarin/Cantonese, Yoruba, Farsi, Bajuni, Nepalese, Georgian, Yoruba, Farsi, Hindi, French/Lingala

5. Decided that a whole school art lesson should be included – every class in the school should be responsible for creating one flag to celebrate Elmvale's diversity until we raise funds to buy flags or link with ECO to have flags around our school playground.

6. Tina discussed what they did at her previous school with flags – we decided lollipops were not needed as they were to be displayed

7. Council looked at space for flags – agreed A5 would be best and one country per class so it would not be a big job

8. PC agreed that letter should go out on Monday the 12th, for classes to return their flag on Thursday the 15th, so PC can display them all on Friday the 16th
· Other business – Eilidh needs a new PC folder – Ms K will give out on Monday 

· Be The Best We Can Be!

	Future agenda items
Next Meeting Friday 16th January
· Council to split into groups for whole school inspection on how to improve our school – clipboards and wall display policy to see if everyone is following Elmvale's wall display policy

· Chase up Pupil Council badges

· Ask how long it will be until pen-drives arrive so that Pupil Council can be completely child led

	


